

MORE Bibliographic Records & Standards Committee Meeting

IFLS Office

Draft Minutes 05/31/18

Present: Meagan Bennett (BB), Barbara Krueger, (DP), Bridget Krejci (IFLS, voting), Julie Woodruff (EC), Madeline Page (HU), Jennifer Rickard (NR), Jessica Wear (PH), Kathy Setter (IFLS, ex officio), Deb Faulhaber (IFLS, ex officio), Jackee Johnson (IFLS), Jenny Karls (EC).

Absent: Marguerite Blodgett (BO), Sara Christopherson (MI), Alyssa Woods (PF), Jon George (RF).

Call to order: Meeting called to order at 10:32 a.m. by Julie, Chair. Quorum established in compliance with open meeting laws.

Approval of agenda: motion by Jennifer, second by Meagan. Approved.

Approval of minutes from 12/7/17. Meagan noted a spelling error. Motion by Julie, second by Barbara. Approved.

Announcements from other committees: none.

News from MORE Staff: Dalton Stewart hired as the new PC support specialist. Kris Schwartz has taken over Gus Falkenberg's duties.

Current business:

- RDA implementation-review at next meeting and go through to see if we need to discuss it. OLAC last discussed creating one large best practices guide.
- Sierra issues –
 - HarperLuxe-want larger print items from this publisher to be treat as large print even if the font size does not meet ADA standards. Julie made motion to approve. Jennifer second. Approved.
 - Local holds discussion-Jennifer looking for feedback on purchasing. How are people handling this process? Julie said she is rethinking the budget accounting to see usage statistics. The local holds are still relatively new and people are still experimenting to see what works and how to move holds. Jennifer asked is we should be encouraging patrons to look for a record from their local library? Should we move holds for our patrons. We will check back at next meeting to see how things are progressing. Based upon another library systems feedback on this issue, Kathy stated that it may take 3-4 months for patrons and library staff to feel comfortable with local holds.
 - Multiple volumes on one bibliographic record-Jackee noticed that graphic novels have multiple items on one bib record. They should be separate bibs; one for each volume. We can move items around and put each item on its own bib no matter who owns it. Jackee will let Kathy or Bridget know who is doing this. Jackee has one cataloger in mind that is doing this practice.

- MARC tags –
 - Franchise titles-for example: Hunger Games: Catching fire. There should be a 246 field with Catching fire and another 246 field with Hunger games 2. This doesn't happen with TV shows for kids. This is mostly for feature films. OLAC best practices. Julie will email Jay @ OCLC to see what they are doing. We will talk about it at the next meeting.
- Subject/Genre headings –
 - Reminder about using Coming Soon headings
 - New genre heading –
 - Vampire fiction
 - Proposed local headings – Approved
 - Coming soon large print
 - Minnesota performer
 - Wisconsin performer
 - STEAM/STEM kits – Kathy will create a local heading for these headings. She has been working on kits that should have this genre heading in the bibliographic record. Julie will do local authority headings for the large print material.
- IUG Updates-Julie went to sessions discussing the gateway for creating linked data. Innovative is no longer doing updates for users of Millennium. Kathy presented several sessions at IUG. This year the participants of IUG will do written reports of their experiences and what they learned.
- Innovative Metadata Training-Innovative is offering metadata training. Julie was wondering if others were interested in this training. The next session will start in September 2018.

Next meeting day tentatively scheduled for September 26th, 2018. Location TBD.

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted,

Bridget Krejci

Indianhead Federated Library System